## WINEWALL NEIGHBOURHOOD TRAWDEN

## MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN, ON 27th JANUARY, 1986

Present:

Mr. D. Robertson (Chairman), Mrs. Waterworth, Mrs. Stone,

Mr. Haley, Mr. Halstead and Mr. Hodgson,

Mr. A. Spencer, Colne Times, and

Mrs. N. M. Darcy, secretary.

APOLOGIES:

Apologies for absence received from Mrs. Robinson,

Mr. Hounslow and Mr. Foulkes.

MINUTES:

Minutes of meeting held 25th November, 1985, approved

and adopted.

3.

Meeting of governors of Primary School - Mrs. Waterworth had tried to find out why a meeting had not been called but had received no satisfactory answer. A letter to be sent to the Education Officer asking for some explanation. Land at Winewall - Mr. Haley asked what progress had been made regarding the proposed registration of the piece of common land at Well Head, Winewall. As Mr. Foulkes was

not present, the matter was deferred until the next meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Footpath along Skipton Road - Letter from Borough Engineer stating that the footpath has been inspected and is not considered to be dangerous, and they do not intend to carry out any further works in the near future.

Flagpole - The Planning Officer regrets he is not able to accede to our request at the present time but will

consider it at a future date.

Hire of hall for Village Show - Letter from Leisure Services saying they are not in a position to make a reduction on the hire charge for the hall but are forwarding our letter to the Borough Treasurer for consideration. Closure of Reedyford Hospital - Letter from Health Authority enclosing a copy letter sent to the Barrowford Neighbourhood Council stating that every effort is being made to ensure the new hospital building will be ready on schedule.

Blocked gullies on Colne Road - Letter from the Borough Engineer stating that the gullies below Prospect Farm have been cleared and the ditches from the Mire Ridge to Windy Harbour will receive attention in due course.

Pendle Re-employment Project Ltd. - Letter from Mrs. Wiseman saying she understood we had been told that they could not undertake work on land owned by the Borough . Council. was decided that the secretary should telephone Mrs. Wiseman to clarify the position.

Pendle Community Furniture Scheme - Letter asking us to acquaint people with the fact that they are in need of used furniture which can be renewed and distributed to families in need, items will be collected free of charge. are available if required and Mr. Haley said he would display one in the Post Office.

Pendle Parish & Neighbourhood Councils - Letter advising of meeting on 12th December, which our Chairman attended. The matter of donations to the community bus project was raised at that meeting and it was explained that the scheme had to be finally wound up before donations could be returned.

Circulars from: - Pendle & District Sports Council Community Health Council Lancashire Community News

Notes from minutes of Council Meetings:-Dog fouling - Noted that the cost of providing warning notices is £2 per sign.

Tree Planting - A scheme has been approved for tree planting on various sites in the Colne/Barnoldswick area at a total cost of £4,000 which includes just one sturdy tree costing £50 for this area to be planted at the junction of Winewall Lane/Trawden Road, Cottontree; a further scheme for 1986/7 will be considered in September 1986. After discussion, it was resolved that a letter should be sent to the appropriate Department asking what consideration we can expect to receive in the coming year and asking for clarification of the requirements needed to qualify for tree planting.

- Letter from Planning Department enclosing plans for PLANNING APPLICATIONS: the erection of a single storey industrial unit at Black Carr Mill. No objection to be made. Two further minor planning applications.
- SOCIAL EVENTS: 8th March 1986 - A quartet band has been booked for the dance, tickets £3 each. Mrs. Stone asked if committee members could provide two spot prizes and, if possible, a raffle prize. 4th October 1986 - Village Show - It was proposed that Councillor Jack Evans should be asked to open the Show in his capacity as Mayor. The Chairman proposed that a special meeting should be held during March to discuss ideas for the Show.
  - 18th October 1986 The hall has been booked for Saturday evening, 18th October, for a Ceilidh and further arrangements will be discussed nearer the time.
- 7. REVISION OF MINUTES: Hartley Hospital Mrs. Stone produced a leaflet issued by the Liberal Party calling for support at a public meeting objecting to the temporary closure of Hartley Hospital. The Chairman said he would try to attend the meeting. Resolved that a letter be sent to the Health Authority expressing concern and asking for assurance that the hospital will be back in service at an early date. Children's Playground - A further letter to be sent to Leisure Services deploring the state of the playground. Proposed drift mine at Shelfield - Mr. Hodgson asked for an update on the proposed drift mine and the Chairman explain that the sub-committee had approved the plans but had then been asked to reconsider their decision by the County Council. After discussion, it was agreed that the Neighbourhood Council stood by their earlier decision to object to any increase in the flow of traffic through Trawden.
- 8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: None.

The meeting closed at 9-40 p.m. Next meeting to be held in the Community Hall on the 24th February, 1986, at 7-30 p.m.

## AGENDA

- APOLOGIES
- 2. MINUTES 3. MATTERS ARISING
  - 4. CORRESPONDENCE
- enandos end deeds normalows 5. SOCIAL EVENTS
- 6. REVISION OF MINUTES
  - 7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS